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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear TJOD Family,

I am happy to announce the release of the September issue of our media organ, the Turkish Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology. 
I would like to extent my appreciation to those who contributed to this issue, that is, our editors, section editors, referees who 
devotedly evaluated the publications, and the national and international scientists who preferred our journal to publish their 
scientific studies. 

Our journal is prepared by making great efforts, as a result of which it has a significant reputation in the international arena. 
Our impact factor for 2024 has risen from 1 to 1.3. I also would like to announce here that better developments are on the way. 

The Turkish Gynecology and Obstetrics Society represents our country not only through our scientific media organ but also in 
respected scientific communities. We felt proud to represent our country in the special session allocated to our association in the 
EBCOG Congress held in Germany from June 5 to June 7, 2025. 

We also contributed to the Natural Birth Action Plan 2nd Workshop by participating in the “Evaluation Meeting for the Natural 
Birth Action Plan” organized by the Ministry of Health in Ankara on July 10, 2025. 

While presenting our September issue to the esteemed Gynecology and Obstetrics Society, I would like to express that TJOD is 
not only a professional association but also the umbrella organization of a large family. 

Best Regards

Ismail Mete Itil, Prof. MD.

President of TJOD


